

T.C. KİLİS 7 ARALIK ÜNİVERSİTESİ REKTÖRLÜĞÜ

Say: 91893904/000/517-615

03./05/2013

Konu:

Dear Dr. Peter SLUGLET

MESA President and Member of CAF

I am very sorry to hear that you submitted a letter to Higher Education Institution, Prime Ministry, President of Turkey, etc. containing some baseless and misleading information about our University administration on 8 May 2013.

K7AU is governed by laws of the Republic of Turkey. Our University adopted democratic values and highly respects and guarantees academic and individual freedoms. I and my management team support and protect academic freedom and related activities since the time University was founded.

As the University management, we are very disappointed with your letter including misleading information and insulting language. I wonder that why you did not investigate the claims before writing the letter. I want to say that all claims are not true. We kindly invite you to investigate the truth of these claims and then write again a correction letter to the same people.

Sincerely,

Prop. Dr. Ismail GUVENÇ

Rector